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October 11, 2024 

 

Mr. Donald Braun Jr. 

2061 10th Avenue 

Chetek, WI 54728 

 

Re:  Driveway Permit 
 
 

Dear Mr. Braun,  

 

I am writing to inform you that your driveway permit application, dated February 10, 2024 has 

been denied.  Per the Barron County Highway Access Ordinance, there needs to be at least 200 

feet of spacing between the driveway and the next closest driveway on the same side of the 

highway.  There is an existing driveway 60 feet west of your driveway.  I’ve attached a copy of 

the permit application denial.   

 

Per the Highway Access Ordinance, if the Barron County Highway Commissioner denies a 

request for a driveway permit, the Highway Committee shall, upon written request by the 

applicant within 30 days of the denial, review the decision of the Highway Commissioner.  The 

next scheduled Highway Committee is Thursday, November 7, 2024 at 9:30 AM.  

 

Failure to resolve this issue will result in removal of the driveway connection to the County 

Trunk Highway.  I recommend working with the landowner to the west to share driveway access, 

thereby removing one of the driveways to conform with the 200 foot minimum spacing 

requirement.  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 
 

Michael R. Hoefs, Barron County Highway Commissioner 

 

Cc:  John Muench, Barron County Corporation Council    
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